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NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 
 

AVAILABLE FOR PUBLIC REVIEW 
SECTION 8 HOUSING CHOICE VOUCHER PROGRAM 

ADMINISTRATIVE PLAN 
PROPOSED AMENDMENTS 

 
(This advertisement is paid with GHURA’s Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program funds) 

 
The Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority (GHURA) announces the availability for public review and comment, 
GHURA’s proposed amendments to the Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program Administrative Plan. The Administrative 
Plan documents the policies governing the administration and implementation of the tenant-based rental assistance Section 
8 Housing Choice Voucher Program.   
 
Copies of the proposed amendments are available beginning Friday, April 5, 2013 for public review at the following 
locations: 
 

• GHURA’s Main Office: 117 Bien Venida Avenue, Sinajana, Guam 96910; 
• GHURA’s CPD Office: 414 W. Soledad Ave. GCIC Bldg, Ste. 306,Hagatna; 
• AMP Sites (Public Housing Sites): 

o AMP 1 – 23 Calle Paquito, Toto Gardens, Toto; 
o AMP 2 – 10 JC Rojas Circle, Yona; 
o AMP 3 – Pagachao Drive, Agat; and 
o AMP 4 – 27 Doni Lane, Toto Gardens, Toto; 

• GHURA’s website: www.ghura.org 
• Mayor’s Council of Guam: 205 A  Chalan Santo Papa Road, J&G Commercial Building, Hagatna; and 
• Nieves M. Flores Memorial Library: 245 Martyr Street, Hagatna.  

 
The public is invited to provide oral commentary on the proposed amendments to the Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher 
Program Administrative Plan during a public hearing scheduled on Monday, May 20, 2013 at GHURA’s Main Office (1st 
floor conference room), 117 Bien Venida Avenue, Sinajana, Guam 96910 beginning at 2:00p.m.   
 
Written comments must be received at the GHURA Main Office in Sinajana no later than 5:00p.m. Monday, May 20, 
2013.  Comments should be submitted and addressed to the following: 
 
  Attn: Section 8 Administrator 
  Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority 
  117 Bien Venida Avenue, Sinajana, Guam 96910 

Ref: Proposed Amendments to the Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program Administrative Plan 
    
Should you require additional information, please contact Mrs. Norma San Nicolas, Section 8 Administrator, Section 8 
Housing Division at 475-1375 or email normasn@ghura.org.  For individuals requiring special accommodations, please 
contact Gina Cura, Section 8 Program Coordinator, at 475-1339. 
 
 
 
 
       /s/ Michael J. Duenas 

            Executive Director  
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